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Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

Thank You for Education Prayer 
Holy Spirit working among us fill us with gratitude for education and with appreciation of those in 

the teaching ministry who empower our communities. Calm us in this time of pandemic 
to be supportive of children, young people and teachers negotiating the new realities of this time. 

Strengthen the commitment of governments, churches and institutions to the goal of universal 
education in our world. Encourage us to take advantage of opportunities for learning through all 
our lives. And bless us with critical minds, grateful hearts and willing hands to do our bit. We ask 

this in the name of Jesus Christ the way, the truth and the life. Amen 

‘In the beginning God created the Heavens and the Earth’ Genesis 1:1 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Dear Parents, 
During the time of remote online learning we took the opportunity to complete much needed maintenance at the school. This in-
cluded replacing all the worn out carpet in the main office, and in the corridors of the double storey building outside the Year 5 
and 6 rooms. All toilet blocks were updated and all maintenance works carried out. The urinal sensors in the boys toilet were re-
placed as well as all the flush buttons so as to make it easier for children to flush the toilets without any difficulty. Emergency 
lighting was checked and those that needed replacing replaced as well as other general maintenance work. This maintenance work 
cost the school a total of $35,810. 
In order to maintain excellence in teaching and learning it is important that we regularly improve and build on our digital re-
sources. With that in mind we also purchased 31 new iPads and covers to be used across the school. As well as headsets and new 
interactive pens which are used with the interactive Smart boards in each classroom. We also added to our Robotics resources. 
The total cost of these additional resources was $23, 555.  
 

BOOK WEEK INFORMATION 
Next week will be the beginning of Book Week celebrations at Our Lady’s School. The theme of this year’s 
Book Week is Curious Creatures, Wild Minds. We have had to make changes to our usual Book Week events 
due to the COVID-19 restrictions and so this year we will not be holding a Book Week parade or any dress-
ing up. We will however be providing many opportunities for all students to engage with the books.  
Our Book Week events will span over 2 weeks and all students will be participating in online 
incursions with Michael Salmon a very well known author, cartoonist and artist. All students 
will also participate in one of the Meerkat Production company’s online performances. The 40 
minute musical performances will include original songs and puppetry. We will also be having 
our annual Book Week free raffle where we give away books to lucky students in each class. 
You can see a picture of the author Michael Salmon and also the two books which will be per-
formed for the students by the Meerkat Production Company. The cost of these incursions to 
the school will be $2550. We are sure they will provide the students with memorable learning 
experiences. 

 
 

The Year 5 and 6 students usually participate in inter-school sports but due to COVID-19 reg-
ulations these have been cancelled. 
Knowing how important it is to maintain our PE program Miss McManus teacher together 
with the Year 6 teachers (Miss Kaan and Miss Gurry),the Year 5 teachers (Mrs Rodriguez and 
Ms Wendy) and Miss Pina (Art teacher) have organised to hold an intra-school sports compe-
tition each Friday. Miss Pina (Art teacher) and Miss McManus (PE teacher) organised that 
each of Year 5 and 6 student creates their own team t-shirt and emblem. The t-shirts they 
have made look great and they will wear them throughout the competition.  
The intra-school competition will begin this week. The students are looking forward to partic-
ipating in the competition. Well done to all the Year 5 and 6 students for getting off to such a 
great start! 

Our Lady’s School Year 5 and 6 Intra-School Sport Competition 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cross&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZUaT3MsfbitSrM&tbnid=Nwm2B5nfZ1d-hM:&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsatiricmilk.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FCross-with-heart-211595514&ei=ROBsUeD-POTwiAfd5IAQ&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aGc&psig=AF


 

Promoting Child Safety - A Day for Daniel 
 

On Friday, October 30th, Our Lady’s will be participating in the registered event ‘A Day for Daniel’ for the 
fourth time. It has been organised by the Daniel Morecombe Foundation to help promote and educate chil-
dren about safety. It is also Missions Day, where the students will be able to come in casual clothing. On this 
day, students are encouraged to wear splashes of RED which could be a red tee-shirt, headband, ribbon or 
red socks. To prepare for this day the students will have participated in a number of ‘Child Safety’ lessons, 
which also support our Social and Emotional Learning Program.  
These lessons promote and teach students to Recognise, React and Report if they find themselves in situa-
tions that make them feel unsafe. We encourage you to continue to talk to your child about what they are 
learning in class. 

 

Team Colours 
Day 

 
At Our Lady’s school we love to celebrate the things we are passionate 
about. Sport is a very important part of our school curriculum and we have set aside a 
day where we can all come to school celebrating our favourite sporting teams by wear-
ing their colours. This is a fun day for the children and the staff. 
 

This year Team Colours Day will be held 
NEXT THURSDAY 22 OCTOBER (the day before the AFL Grand Final Public Holiday) 

 
The children of Our Lady’s school will be able to come to school dressed in their fa-
vourite sporting team or House colours. It does not have to be a complete uniform; it 
might be a scarf, jumper or a beanie. If your child is not wearing the colours from their 
favourite sporting team or House colours they can wear their school sports uniform on 
the day. 
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Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Preparation for 2021 Classes 
At this time of the year the school is making arrangements for staffing and classes 
for 2021. Next week we will begin the process of class compositions for 2021. This 
process usually takes about a month and a great deal of time and energy goes in-
to the decision-making process. We give the children a voice by asking them to list 
6 children they would like to be in their class and we guarantee that each child 
will have one friend that they have listed.  
Please take the time to talk to your child about who they will list as their friends 
and encourage them to think about listing children who will support them in their 
learning and help them to be a better learner in the classroom rather than someone they would like to play 
with. The staff work very hard to make sure that we provide a supportive and engaging learning environment 
for each child and this process plays a large part in this. 
The class structure for 2021 will not change; we will still maintain two classes for each year level. None of the 
classes will be composite; they will all be straight classes from Foundation to Year 6.  
If you have any educational concerns about your child’s placement for 2021 you will need to communicate 
these to Ms Bertani in writing via email on principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au by Friday 16 October 
2020. It is essential that all letters have been received by tonight. 
As we are planning for 2021, we ask that parents let us know as soon as possible if their children are not re-
turning to Our Lady’s next year. We have had many inquiries about places for 2021 and we need to let these 
parents know if there are places for their children. We currently have a waiting list for Prep and several of 
the other year levels are full, with enrolment enquiries coming in. If your child is not returning in 2021 
(apart from our current year 6 children) please let the Office know as soon as possible.  

 
 

2021 FOUNDATION ENROLMENTS 
Just a reminder to families that if they have picked up an enrolment form 
and NOT RETURNED IT, please return it to school with all the documenta-
tion as soon as possible. 
Also any new families that have NOT picked up an enrolment form for Foun-
dation 2021, please come into the Office to pick up a pack. 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
Friday 23 October School Closure AFL Grand Final Public Holiday 
Thursday 22 October Team Colours Day 
Friday 30 October Missions Day Casual Dress with Donation 
Monday 2 November School Closure Report Writing Day 
Tuesday 3 November School Closure Melbourne Cup Day 
Wednesday 16 December Students finish for 2020 at 3.00pm 
 
 



 

FI 
Sylvee - For a fantastic diagram of a bee! Your labels were clear and the different parts of the bee were drawn well. 
Well done! From Ms. Cam Tu 
Lincoln - For making a connection while we were reading The Potato People. It was great to see you use the pictures 
to draw out more information. From Ms. Cam Tu 
 
FJ 
Damien - For making an excellent start to Term 4 by walking into the class independently and ready to start the school 
day. You have done a great job at following instructions and completing your learning. Keep up the amazing effort Da-
mien! You can do it! From Miss Severino 
Dylan - For demonstrating most improved 'Whole Body Listening' behaviours in the classroom. You are doing a great 
job at listening to instructions and staying focused on your learning. Keep up the amazing effort! From Miss Severino 
 
1K 
Vivienne M- For showing a positive attitude when returning to onsite learning being ready to learn and be with friends 
in 1K From Miss Karen 
Ben M- For showing enthusiasm when looking for materials on our Material hunt around the school. From Miss Karen 
 
1L 
Oliver B - For showing the Our Lady’s School Value of Justice, and ensuring that everyone in his group has a fair go. 
From Miss Steph 
Tling Za R - For being an encouraging and supportive classmate by speaking kind words to her group members. From 
Miss Steph  
 
2M 
Sienna C- for demonstrating the Our Lady’s School Gospel values of Respect and Courage throughout your learning. 
Well done - From Miss Scarpaci 
Adele M- for answering questions during class discussions and sharing your ideas and knowledge with the class. Well 
done - From Miss Scarpaci 
 
2N 
Henry A - For using strong persuasive arguments during our class debates to change people's thinking, feelings and 
beliefs about different topics. Henry you were very convincing and used great persuasive language! Keep it up! - From 
Ms Howe 
Cohen W - For speaking clearly and confidently to try and change people's thinking and feelings during our class de-
bate. You believed that cats were better than dogs and you used strong language and persuasive arguments. Amazing 
Cohen!- From Ms Howe  
 
3E 
Harrison B - For writing an excellent information text about himself and working hard to include paragraphs correctly 
in his writing. Great work Harrison! - From Miss O’Connell 
Will F - For working hard during maths groups to calculate the correct amounts of money. You showed your working 
out clearly! Well done - From Miss O’Connell  
 



 

3F 
Lucas D - for demonstrating a growth mindset this term, keep it up! I am so im-
pressed by your new learning attitude From Ms Murphy  
Natania P - for your great writing, adding lots of detail and using paragraphs and in-
teresting vocabulary. Keep it up! From Ms Murphy  
 
4G 
Zoe A- for settling beautifully into onsite learning and wearing a big smile during 
many of the activities we have done together so far. You’re a star! From Mrs Sales 
Eden H- for being a proactive and eager helper in the classroom and going out of his 
way to assist others. Keep up the amazing work! From Mrs Sales  
 
4H 
Jasmine N- For being a conscientious students, always trying her best and pushing herself to go further with her learn-
ing. From Mr Wickham 
Alex W. - For sharing his knowledge of Aboriginal culture and history in our class discussion on the Aboriginal history 
of Kororoit Creek. From Mr Wickham  
 
5C 
Sumer S.- For being a fabulous collaborator. You worked with a partner to solve a mathematics problem efficiently and 
fairly. Well done!- From Miss Wendy. 
Luka K.- For showing the learning assets Thinker and Communicator. You read and understood a complicated mathe-
matical question, and explained what was required to others. Keep up the great work! -From Miss Wendy.  
 
5D 
Kobe P - For sharing your thoughts and ideas with the class during class discussions this week! Well done on your par-
ticipation! - From Mrs Mendoza 
Samuel A - For the enthusiasm you show in your learning and the effort and focus you have shown this week! Keep it 
up! From Mrs Mendoza  
 
6A 
Elias L-for showing passion and enthusiasm when learning about volcanoes and Cambodia - From Ms Kaan 
Nicolas A- For sharing your wonderings and your vast knowledge with 6A during class discussions. We love it! - From 
Ms Kaan  
 
6B 
Vy T - For being an excellent self-manager in all areas of his learning during our return to the classroom this week and 
for his consistent efforts as part of the ‘6B End of Day Cleaning Crew!!’ - From Ms. Gurry 
Kelly T - For being an excellent self-manager in all areas of her learning and for consistently showing respect to others. 
Well done! - From Ms. Gurry  
 

Lucas A 6B 
Maya L 1K 
Ella N FJ 
Johnny S 5C 
Madeline F 2N 
Geraldine (Canteen) 
Alysia I 6A 
Ethan N FI 
Kayden N 4G 
Eliza B 6B 
Ram Nawm T 1K 
Lucrecia C FJ 



 



 



 



 

SCHOOL CROSSING NEWS 
Brimbank City Council have implemented a few changes to the way our 
School Crossing Supervisors work Covid-19 safe at a crossing. 
Social distancing for everyone in our community is paramount and must be 
followed by anyone in the workforce and people moving around the commu-
nity. 

CHANGES 
• Compulsory wearing of masks – WHISTLES WILL NOT BE USED 
• Hand signals and voice commands will be used to instruct pedestrians in place of the whistle 
• To maintain social distancing,  all supervisors will stand on the opposite side of the crossing to where pedestri-

ans approach 
• Morning shift: School Side location 
• Afternoon shift: Opposite side to school 

Sunshine is Growing Greener 

For the last three years students at Our Lady’s have worked alongside Melbourne Water and The Friends of 
Kororoit Creek, planting indigenous native trees, shrubs and grasses along the banks of the nearby creek. 
This has been part of children's learning at school, tying into units of science and sustainability, understand-
ing our environment as well as helping build their sense of responsibility for building a better environment 
for now and in the future. 
 
The result is that thanks to our children and other schools working at the same site we are now seeing a gen-
uine habitat for native insects, birds and animals being developed. This had previously been lost as weeds 
and invasive species had invaded the area, that don’t support our local insects, birds and animals. 
As you can see from the pictures the plants have really taken off and thanks to the recent landscaping with 
rocks and logs and rigorous program of maintenance, largely by The Friends of Kororoit Creek, this has really 
made the area stand out. 
 
If you'd like to go and see the student site have a look at the creek between Sanders Avenue and Wright 
Street on the western side. 
 
We look forward to doing this again next year as whilst we had a grant to do it again this year, COVID19 has 
meant we couldn't go down to the creek. 
Thanks again to all the children, staff and volunteers who made this possible.  
 
If you are interested in helping Friends of Kororoit Creek contact: https://www.fokc.org.au/our-team 
 
Greg Woolford 
Family School Partnerships 

https://www.fokc.org.au/our-team


 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


